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REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND PLANNING



TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR HOUSING 


ON 16th DECEMBER 2004


TITLE :
HIGHER BROUGHTON REGENERATION AREA: 

ACCEPTANCE OF LOWEST TENDER FOR PHASED DEMOLITION OF PROPERTIES ON VINCENT STREET, HAMPSHIRE STREET, WILTSHIRE STREET AND DEVONSHIRE STREET, SALFORD 7


RECOMMENDATIONS :


That the Lead Member authorises the acceptance of the lowest tender for the phased demolition of 1-47 Vincent Street, 1-49 Hampshire Street, 17-49 Wiltshire Street and 13-51 Devonshire Street, Salford 7 submitted by Reddish Demolition Ltd in the sum of £72,990.00.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :
Tenders have been sought and received for the phased demolition of the abovementioned properties and the site treatment thereafter.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:  Low

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:  HMRF.

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  Not required

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:  Yes
(Nigel Dickens x2585)

CONTACT OFFICER :  J. Nugent (Property & Development)  X2339


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):  Broughton     


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:  Regeneration 

PURPOSE OF REPORT

To seek approval to accept the lowest tender submitted for the phased demolition of 1-47 Vincent Street, 1-49 Hampshire Street, 17-49 Wiltshire Street and 13-51 Devonshire Street, Salford 7 to facilitate the Higher Broughton Regeneration Area proposals.

DETAILS


The City of Salford (Higher Broughton Regeneration Area No 1) CPO 2003 was confirmed on 8th August 2004. It is proposed to take possession of vacant properties within the Scheme area by way of a General Vesting Declaration on or after 13th December 2004. Possession of the remaining occupied properties will be taken at a later date yet to be agreed.

Within this proposed demolition contract vacant possession has yet to be secured on a number of individual properties so the demolition will proceed on a phased basis as and when vacant possession is achieved. Demolition of fully vacant blocks will commence as soon as practicable after the date of possession.

Tenders have been sought and received for the phased demolition of the aforementioned properties and subsequent site treatment. The following contractors provided quotations:

W. Forshaw Limited

P. McGuinness Limited

A. Palmer Limited

Reddish Demolition Limited

The following quotations were received:

£72,990.00

£73,000.00

£96,576.00

£123,000.00

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the lowest tender, submitted by Reddish Demolition Ltd in the sum of £72,990.00, be accepted.

Malcolm Sykes

Strategic Director of Housing and Planning

